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COMMUNITY CHRONICLE

MONDAY - october 3

Noon - FEC - Conf. Room, Ad. Bldg.

2:00 - Dean's Colloquia Committee
N-217

Academic Status Committee

TUESDAY - October 4

WEDNESDAY - October 5 8:00 P.M. - CC Theatre  Faculty Forum - 9:05 P.
Noon - Fine & Performing Arts Reading of Poetry (WVEC, 1490AM &"11:45 P
2:20 - CC Bd. Room - Curriculum Paula Rankin, CNC Graduate (WVHR,101FM) - "Jeffer-
Commi ttee son's Concept of Human

Nature," Part I - Dr.
Parks

THURSDAY - October 6
Women's Volleyball - 7:00 P.M.

Deans Meeting - 1:30 Mary Washington and Lynchburg
at Mary Washington

FRIDAY - October 7

3:00 - Academic Deans
Department Chairmen
Bd. Room

SATURDAY - October 8
Soccer - (away) - 2:00 P.M.

U. of N.C. - Greensboro

SUNDAY - October 9






DEAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

NEH Summer Stipends

Faculty members interested in applying for nomination for a NEH Summer Stipend.(See
the 16 September Chronicle) should notify the Dean by 5 October 1977. Nominations
must be postmarked by 14 October.

BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS

During a recent fire prevention inspection by the Newport News Fire Diyision, we were
cited for several violations. The most common of which pertained to extension cords
and appliances.

Extension cord violations were: Too many, wrong type, wrong size and/or unprotected
in traffic areas.

Appliance violations were: Frayed wires, broken plugs or switches, no protective de-
vice and/or left unattended.

As this was a general inspection, many areas were not looked at and I am sure many
more of these violations would have been found.

Therefore it is requested that each department look at these items in its area and

ta$$ necessary corrective action. If this department can be of assistance, please

call.

Your cooperation in this will go a long way toward reducing potential fire hazards.
Thank you,

Skip Skillman

NOTICES

Application Period for Faculty Development Gfants

Applications for faculty development grants must be filed with the Dean of Academic
Affairs and the Chairman of the Faculty Advisory Committee by October 7. The Guide-
Tines and Policy on College Support of Faculty Professional Development are reprinted
on page 7 and 8 of the CNC Community Chronicle - September 2, 1977. Faculty members
are reminded that a departmental recommendation concerning the grant application
should be sent to FAC under separate cover. Faculty members may apply now for grant
funds which will be utilized by August 30, 1977.

* k% % % %

The Acquisitions Room (R-122) in the Administration Building may be reserved for con-
ferences by calling 7001.

* %k % % %

Paula Rankin, CNC Graduate and Published Poet,
To Give Reading on October 5 in CC Theatre

Paula Rankin, a 1974 CNC graduate, will celebrate the pub]igation of her first book
of poetry by giving a reading of her work on Wednesday evening, 0cto§er b at §:09 P.M.
in the Campus Center Theatre. The event is open to the public and without admission

charae.
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Approximately one hundred of Rankin's poems are in print in prestigious magazines 1ike
Nation and The North American Review. By the Wreckmaster's Cottage, her first book of
poetry, will be released by the Carnegie Press of Carnegie Melon University at the end

of September or the beginning of October.

Following the poetry reading on October 5, there will be a coffee reception on the
second floor of the Campus Center sponsored by the Department of Fine and Performing

Arts.

By the Wreckmaster's Cottage will be available in the CNC bookstore.

Submitted by Rita Hubbard

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Dean's Colloquia and Visiting Scholars

The Committee on the Dean's Colloquia has been given the responsibility for both the
Colloquia speakers and a Visiting Scholars program. We invite your help in making
these programs successful during this academic year.

Dean's Colloquia: The four or five colloquia will consist of CNC faculty presenting
the results of their scholarly research to their colleagues and interested students.
These will be held every 3-4 weeks during the remainder of the school year. If you
would Tike to participate by making a presentation under this program, please submit
a one-page written description of your topic within the next week. The committee
will then choose the program for the year.

Visiting Scholars: Money has been made available to the committee to re-institute a
Visiting Scholar program. Two or three eminent scholars will be asked to visit the
campus to address the college community. If you have any suggestions as to who should
be invited to participate in the program, please contact any member of the committee.

Marshall Booker

Jean Pugh

Lora Friedman

Ross Brackney

JoAnne Squires

Jim Morris (Chairman)

GIFTS, GRANTS, ETC.

Mrs. Eleanor P. Myles, known to many on campus as Penny ilyles, has agreed to be.
Chairman of the 1978 Annual Fund campaign. She was active in ]a§t.year's campaign
as chairman of the "Friends" division -- the most successful division of the campaign.

- Kok ik

Deadlines

December 16 NSF/Science Faculty Professional Development Program. Arrangements
for institutional affiliation are the responsibility of the grantee.
NSF will provide a travel allowance and stipend to the grantee, and

a support allowance to the institution of affiliation. Program to aid
EXDeY"ienCPd ‘Fll]]-f_‘imp taarhavre Iin ~Anallanae and univanadddan cidan aca
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involved primarily in undergraduate teaching to increase their compe-

tence in science.

Andrew W. Mellon Foundation/post-doctoral fellowship program for re-

January 15 . # . ;
June 1 search in the manuscripts of the Vat1can.f11m collection at St. Louis
September 1, University. Per diem and travel for periods of from a week to a
1978 semester. Research may be scheduled during three periods: January_]S
to May 15; June 1 to July 31; and September 1 to December 22: Appli-
cations to St. Louis University one year prior to period desired.
CALENDAR OF EVENTS
1977-78
Oct. 15 Nancy Ramseur Memorial Concert Series
William Walker, Baritone Campus Center Theater 8 P.M.
Oct. 21 Music Dept. Series: Louis & Julie Nagel
Piano, 4-Hands i 2 7 8:15 P,
Nov. 18 Music Dept. Series: TBA
Nov. 19 Nancy Ramseur Memorial Concert Series:
Tedd Joselson, Piano ’ & = 8 P.M.
Dec. 2,3,9, CNC Theatre: Moliere's Physician In Spite
10 of Himself 8 P.M.
Dec. 9 Music Dept. Series: CNC Choir 2 . : 815 Py
Jan. 20 Music Dept. Series: Tom Warburton, 2 " e 8:15 P.
Piano
Feb. 17 Music Dept. Series: Elnore Anderson, 2 " & 8:35 P
Violin
Feb. 24
Mar. 2,3,4 CNC Theatre: Beckett's Waiting for Godot 8 P.M.
Feb. 25 Nancy Ramseur Memorial Concert Series: o o 3 8 P.M.
Beaux Arts Trio, piano, violin, & cello
Mar. 17 Music Dept. Series: Norfolk Camerata : . . 8:15 P
April 7,8, CNC Theatre: Neil Simon's Barefoot In 8 P.M.
13,14 The Park
Apr. 18 Music Dept. Series: CNC Choir 2 = 2 8:15 P.}
Apr. 23 Nancy Ramseur Memorial Concert Series: " o i 8 P.M.
Clamma Dale, Soprano
May 19 Music Dept. Series: Norfolk Chamber Consort " . 5 8:15 P.1
June 16 Music Dept. Series: James Hines, ¢ ) 3 8154

Lecture-recital



1978=79

teach or study
ABROAD

TO : ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY SCHOOL TEACHERS
COLLEGE INSTRUCTORS AND ASSISTANT PROFESSORS

FROM : U.S. OFFICE OF EDUCAT:iON

SUBJECT: 1978-~79 TEACHER EXCHANGE PROGRAM

Opportunities will be available to teach overseas during academic year
1978-79 or to attend a seminar abroad during the summer of 1978. Teaching
positions will involve interchanges with teachers from Canada, Germany,
New Zealand, Switzerland, and the United Kingdom. A one-way assignment

will be available in Denmark.

Summer seminars will be held for teachers of 1) art and art history in
Belgium and the Netherlands, 2) German and German studies in Germany, and
3) classics and Italian in Italy. Subject to the availability of funds,
seminars may be held for 1) teachers of world/Middle Eastern history in
Egypt, 2) teachers of world/Asian history in India, and 3) social studies
supervisors and curriculum directors in India and Pakistan.

Eligibility Requirements: U.S. citizenship; bachelor's degree; 3 years of
teaching experience for the teaching positions, and 2 years for seminar
grants for teachers; 3 years of experience for seminar grants for superviscrs
and curriculum directors; current assignment in subject field of seminar;
fluency in German for Germany and in French or German for Switzerland.

Application Period: September 1-- November 1, 1977. Brochure and appli-
cation forms can be obtained in September from:

Teacher Exchange Section

Division of International Education

Office of Education

U.S. Department of Health, Education, and Welfare

Washington, D.C. 20202

The International Educational and Cultural Exchange program is authorized
by Public Law 87-256 (Fulbright-Hays Act) and is administered by the
Office of Education in cooperation with the U.S. Department of State. The
seminars in Egypt, India, and Pakistan will be financed in foreign currency
under Public Law 83-480.



COMMITTEE REPORTS

Faculty Advisory Committee

The following actions were taken at the FAC meeting on September 27:

1.

The Undergraduate Student Cross Registration Procedures for the Virginia Tidewater
Consortium as published below were reviewed. The FAC will move that these proce-
dures be approved by the Faculty at the October meeting.

UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT CROSS-REGISTRATION

The purpose of undergraduate cross-registration is to provide opportunities for
enriched educational programs by permitting students at any of the nine Virginia
Tidewater Corsortium (VTC) institutions to take courses at any other VTC institu-

tion.
POLICIES:

1. Students at any resident VTC institution may register on a credit or audit
basis for courses offered by other VTC institutions with the approval of
the HOME institution.

2. When a student enrolled at one VIC HOME institution cross-registers to a VTC
HOST school, the credit earned will be treated by the HOME institution as if
earned at the HOME institution and will be so posted on the student's tran-
script as resident credit. A VTC institution will not issue a transcript to
a cross-registered student which it hosts.

3. The grading system of the HOME institution must be used by the instructor at
the HOST institution.

4. Tuition will be charged by the HOME institution for a cross-registered course.
The cross-registrant must assume costs of all transportation, books, materials,
lab fees, applied music fees etc.”” .

5. Normally, the desired course must not be currently available at the student's
HOME institution.

6. This policy applies only to regular on-campus credit courses of VIC institu-
tions.

7. Students will be governed by the administrative rules and regulations of the
HOST institution while in attendance there.

8. A VTC Cross-Registration Form must be completed and signed by the appropriate
people at the HOST and HOME institution. Where necessary, the student will
certify that he/she has met course prerequisites.

9. Each HOST institution will establish its own dates for cross-registration.

10. Each member institution shall set up its own procedures for implementing these
broad policies.

Rationale

Should these procedures be approved, our students will have the opportunity to register
for courses not offered currently on our campus, and we will make our course offerings
available to students at other institutions. Should these procedures be disapproved,
we could not participate either as a HOME or HOST institution in the Virginia Tidewater
Consortium program.

2.

Subject to the Faculty's approval of these procedures and our participation in this
cross-registration program, the FAC recommends to the Dean of Academic Affairs that
students wishing to register for a course at a HOST institution complete a form
secured from the Registrar's office stating the following:

1. Student's name, major, advisor, date of graduation



Course to be taken
HOST institution

Date of cross-registration
Reasons for taking this course at a HOST institution rather than at CNC.

OB wN

The form should be submitted to his major department for recommended approval
or disapproval and then forwarded to the Dean of Academic Affairs. This proce-
dure would serve as information to the appropriate department and allow input
from the department, particularly in the implementation of procedure #5.

The Faculty Representatives to the Committee of the Board of Visitors briefed the
members concerning the meetings on September 8. Topics discussed in the various
meetings included the advising system, registration procedures, library hours,
future building plans, the Annual College Fund Drive, and the operating budget

for this academic year.

Bob Nason will be the representative to the Student Affairs Committee beginning
with the next meeting of the Committees of the Board of Visitors.

The FAC will meet 11:00 A.M. - 12:45 P.M. on Tuesday, October 11 to review the
faculty development grant applications received by October 8. A1l faculty members
submitting such applications will receive a written acknowledgement that the ap-
propriate materials have or have not been received by FAC. Should you not receive
such a form please call the Chairman of FAC. The first forms will be sent out by

October 11.
Elizabeth Daly



